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Response to Periodic Programme Review (PPR) Panel Report

Wolfson School of Mechanical and Manufacturing Engineering 

 

1.
Background

 

1.1
The Periodic Programme Review (PPR) for Wolfson School was conducted on May 13th 2005. The formal Report on the exercise was forwarded to the School by the Secretary from the Academic Registry, Marie Kennedy on June 29th  2005.

The PPR Report was discussed at a joint meeting of the Undergraduate/Postgraduate Teaching and Learning committees on July 8th and will be discussed at the next scheduled Staff meeting. This document constitutes the School’s formal response. 

 

2.
General Observations

 

2.1.
The PPR exercise involved the compilation and presentation of an extensive evidence base. This document will avoid repeating material already disseminated and will confine itself to matters raised in the PPR Report, particularly those which may require further action.

 

2.2. The School welcomes the positive assessment of its teaching provision and issues relating to academic quality contained in the PPR Report. The report found many areas on which to compliment the School and reported very encouraging feedback from the students that the panel had met. 

In particular we note that the School was commended for its:

· provision of a high quality student experience 

· excellent teaching and learning facilities

· skilled and experienced technical staff 

· wide range of research-led optional modules 

· use of a good variety of appropriate assessment methods 

· responsiveness to the needs of students 

· rigorous analysis of data for annual programme reviews

· innovative work with the Engineering Education Centre

· valued input into the Mathematics Learning Centre

· development of appropriate year long modules

2.3. The School confirms that the conclusions listed in the report are an accurate reflection of the case.

2.4. The PPR report notes the progress made towards full integration of the two former Departments of Mechanical Engineering and Manufacturing Engineering. The School will continue its efforts to complete the process of amalgamation.

 

3.
Specific Observations

 


The PPR Report encouraged the School to continue existing efforts to enhance the quality of programmes and of the student learning experience. In particular to:

3.1 “Continue its efforts to improve progression rates in Parts A and B.”
The School is conscious that progression rates are lower than desirable. This is a problem common to all Engineering Departments.  We are reluctant to go down the route of lower standards to fix the problem as we jealously guard our reputation for high standards that is so important to maintaining high recruitment levels in a declining market.  As detailed in the commentary, we have made strenuous efforts through the pastoral care system to address the problem and will continue to monitor this closely. Further, we know from analysis that attendance is closely linked to performance and will continue to improve our efficient system of monitoring. We have also identified the need to improve the students’ fundamental ability to learn and general study-skills on arrival at University. We propose to identify and implement measures to address this problem and are considering, for example, the introduction of a special ‘learning at university’ week early in the first semester of part A.

 

3.2. “Continue to ensure consistency of placement assessment experiences across the consortium partners for Innovative Manufacturing Technology students.”

This is a new programme. We will implement the following improvements and continue to seek further improvements as the programme develops into maturity. 

In the first two years of industrial secondments, each industrial partner will receive at least one IMT student, thus maintaining consistency of placements across the partnership. From 2005 intake, each first year student will also have a minimum of 1/2 day visit to each company in week 13 of semester 1 and each student will be assigned to a different IMT company for their ‘insight into industry’ 12-week group project in second year.

3.3. “Continue to monitor the integration and performance of students on masters programmes.” 
The school intends to adopt the co-tutor monitoring system for personal tutoring of masters’ students in the same way it has been successfully used with undergraduate students. At present, the on-going performance of masters’ students is monitored informally at each module board and any problems discussed with the students. Next year this will be formalised by the progress board structure replacing the existing module board approach within the University generally. 

The composition of team-based integration projects is chosen to provide maximum multi-cultural / multi-ethnic diversity within teams. In addition, the English Language Support Unit will be asked to make a presentation to the taught masters’ students during the induction week to encourage students to make more use of this facility.

3.4. “Consider other means of clarifying the distinction between Product Design and Manufacture and programmes in the Department of Design and Technology,” 
We need to check that our promotional literature emphasises the distinction and the opportunities afforded by an accredited engineering degree with a product design slant. We will ensure that the positive experiences of our graduating students and the strong demand for PDM graduates by industry are accurately reflected.  A title change to Product Design and Manufacturing Engineering or similar might explain the degree more accurately but may not be helpful in recruitment.  With falling recruitment in this area, we are currently embarking on a review of this provision. 

3.5. “Make further efforts to provide industrial placements for Sports Technology students.”  
The School had reported the difficulty in providing these placements as the sports goods industry is generally unfamiliar with the sandwich course structure.  A meeting has been held with the Sports Technology Teaching/Research group to review and identify ways to improve the current situation.  As a result, an A4-two sided flyer describing the Sports Technology programme, associated research and the DIS placement scheme has been produced and sent to many prospective companies/employers.  In addition, the members of the Sports Technology group are promoting DIS through their industrial links whenever possible, and any lead we receive about prospective employers is dealt with promptly.

3.6. “Reflect in future documentation the beneficial way that staff research activity influenced teaching and research income helped equip laboratories.” 
There are many examples of how our research activities benefit the School’s teaching provision though we recognise these were not emphasised in the PPR submission.  We are happy to take this sound advice.

3.7. “Review its programme specifications to strengthen the distinctiveness of learning outcomes, ensure close alignment of programme and module learning outcomes, alignment with UK-Spec (ECUK), and remove any dated references to University central services.” 
The various benchmark documents have been something of a moving target over recent years. We recognise the need to clearly differentiate our programmes and a review will take place this summer in time for professional accreditation in 2006.

4.
Further Observations (not reproduced in TQI summary)
The Panel encouraged the School to:

4.1. “Ensure that feedback on assessed student work was both timely and formative;”
This observation was addressed in the most recent staff meeting and will be continuously monitored.  Staff were encouraged to use template coursework feedback sheets to ensure that all staff provide appropriate feedback. Existing examples were distributed. The need for feedback as an essential part of the learning experience will continue to be emphasised.

4.2. “To further promote objectivity and consistency in coursework and especially group project work, by disseminating existing good practice across the School. “

This might be done partly by greater use of rigorous marking schemes, especially for larger pieces of coursework.  The individual project marking documentation received very positive verbal comments from the external examiners this year and a new objective marking form was introduced for the major group project. Staff need to be clear on precisely why they are assessing and which part of the syllabus the assessment is intended to address. This is not always the case.  We have some excellent examples of good practice in assessment and need to bring these to the attention of all staff, teasing out the few weaker elements.

4.3. “Consider modifying the MEng progression regulations which are significantly lower than other departments in the Faculty”.
The School will increase the progression requirements of all MEng programmes from 2005/6.
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